HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES

Kaiser Building

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, January 29, 2013

5:30pm

In attendance were:

Charles O. Brantigan (at large), Pam Whitaker (R McDonald) Bob Nogueira (Kaiser), Zach Zaslow (Childrens), Gary Branch (PSL), , Michael Henry (CHUN),  Al Davis (St Joe), John Collison, Lynn Butler (Metro Care Ring) Craig Demmon (Uptown on Hill), Craig Supplee (Enterprise Hill), Albus Brooks (City Council).
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes of the November meeting were read and approved as written.

Metro Care Ring redevelopment at Eighteenth and Downing (Lynn Butler)

Metro Care Ring is the region’s largest hunger relief organization, as distinguished from a “food pantry.” It is a fresh grocery rescue organization which collects wholesome foods from many different places, such as the governor’s mansion garden and Whole Foods. Clients come from all over the Denver Metropolitan area. Not only are they provided with fresh food, but also access to other social safety net programs. There are also nutrition education programs and a collaborative effort with local high schools in a program entitled “seeds for success.” High school students are learning how to grow nutritional food. As the program is been increasingly successful space has become tight. A feasibility study was done in 2008 concerning the possibility of increasing the size and scope of the facility. This was put on hold because of the economic downturn. 17 months ago a capital campaign was begun. At the present time 60% of the money required for expansion has been raised. It’s anticipated that 80% will be raised by March. The proposed budget is five and have million dollars. The general contractor will be Phillips.

The plan is to demolish the existing structure and create a new facility of 15,000 ft.² or so. They are planning a smaller structure on that site than is allowed by city zoning. Part of the reason for this may be financial, but in the strategic planning sessions the organization has decided that the next time an expansion is needed it will be some type of a satellite operation Aurora. It is anticipated that groundbreaking will be in December of this year January of next year. 40 surface parking spaces are planned.

Members of the Forum present were generally enthusiastic about the project. No zoning exceptions are required.

Councilman Albus Brooks Report
Two way street update: The plan to make 19th Ave. a two-way street is well underway. Is anticipated that the St. Luke’s tax increment financing district will be disbanded. About $750,000 of the remaining funds will be devoted to Benedict Fountain Park. The rest of the $3 million will be used to carry out the conversion. Councilman Brooks is urging that extra money be spent so that the design for infrastructure amenities is done particularly well. He also expressed some concern that Red Peaks has not played the leadership role in getting this done that we expected. Members of the group wonder if Red Peaks should not be accountable for some improvements in the public infrastructure of the area in exchange for the alley vacation that they received. It’s been asked that this become an agenda item for the next meeting.
2A update: Councilman Brooks itemized for us plans for using the money freed up by the last election. His notes are summarized in the “2A Implementation Overview” inserted below. 

2A Implementation Overview
 

2013 Amended Budget - Council Process
•

Amended long bill and mill levy resolution
presented at General Gov’t and Finance:​​​11/28
 

•

Amended long bill at Mayor/Council​​​​12/4
 

•

Long Bill – First Reading​​​​​​12/10
 

•

Long Bill Second Reading​​​​​12/17
Mill Levy Resolution
 

Financial Overview
	 

Sources
	 
	 

	4 Mills
 

Valuation Loss
 
	 

$       44,000,000
 

$             800,000
 
	Slight loss of valuation reduces the amount per mill
 

1.1% valuation loss in property values
 

	0.512 Mills in 2013 Base
	$         5,200,000
	Capturing 0.63 mills as part of the 2013,  TABOR permissible growth (DHS,GF)

	TIF Districts
	$         2,550,000
	10% of City is TIFed

	Fund Balance
	$         3,000,000
	Remain at 11.7%

	TABOR reserve
	$         1,500,000
	Required by State Constitution

	Contingency Add
	$             500,000
	Increase contingency based on charter requirement

	Balance
	$       30,450,000
	 

	 
	 
	 

	Uses
	 
	 

	Furloughs
	$         5,000,000
	 All 5 days removed for 2013

	Parks Maintenance
	$             500,000
	Increases each year from 2013-2018

	Rec Centers for kids
	$         1,900,000
	Includes lost revenue

	Pools
	$             200,000
	Free pools in the summer

	After school
	$             500,000
	Managed by MOEC

	Child Care Assistance
	$         2,550,000
	Assign 0.2358 mills for child care

	Safety Recruit Classes
	$         2,000,000
	Spring/Fall classes 

	Safety Fleet
	$         2,000,000
	Reduces backlog from $8m to $6m

	Business Incentive
	$             500,000
	Double the program

	Libraries
	$         3,100,000
	48 hour across system

	Streets
	$         4,500,000
	300 lm prorated over four years

	Senior and Disabled
	$         1,250,000
	Double the payment available to the qualifying population

	1x Fund balance -
Technology Investment
	$         3,450,000
	Capital investments per Strategic Resource Alignment, $36m backlog of need

	Fund Balance Increase
	$         3,000,000
	FB up to 12% (0.3% increase)

	Subtotal
	$       30,450,000
	All ballot commitments met for 2013


Presbyterian St. Luke’s hospital report

Gary Branch reports that slow progress is being made and has provided the following report from Raymond Clark of Riversage.
 

There has been significant progress and we have reached the framework of an agreement.  We are now actively working with P/SL and their asset management representatives to iron out the details.  It is my hope we can initiate the Site Development Plan review process with the City and County of Denver in the near future. After we have a better idea of our schedule, we will be pleased to communicate it to the group.

St. Joseph’s hospital report 

Al Davis gave a detailed report of the progress of the St. Joseph’s hospital redevelopment. All appears to be going well.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned 

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum 
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